
 

     Page 1 of 3 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

MINUTES 
Monthly Meeting of April 19, 2021 

 
Members Present:   Dennis Graf, Robert Christian, Henry Langenhahn, Valerie 

            Spinder, Susan Kracht, Ian Quinn 
By Invite: Pete Moehring; James Punke; two Town of Meeme residents 

were also present; representative from Schaeffer lubricants 
  

     Call to Order: Chairperson Dennis Graf called the monthly meeting of the Meeme 
Town Board to order at 6:30 p.m. on April 19, 2021 at the Meeme Town Hall.  Notice of 
this meeting was posted at the four posting locations located at the end of the minutes.  
     Minutes:  The minutes from the March 2021 meeting were read and reviewed.  A 
motion to approve the minutes as written was made by Robert Christian and seconded 
by Henry Langenhahn.  Motion Carried.   
 Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Susan Kracht presented the Treasurer’s Report. 
A motion to approve the treasurer report as presented was made by Henry Langenhahn 
and seconded by Robert Christian.  Motion Carried.       
 *Sue reported a certified letter was returned unopened.  It was for unpaid personal 
property taxes amounting to less than $200.  It was agreed it did not pay to proceed 
legally with this. 

       Clerk’s Report:  *We received a report of the results of the groundwater testing.  No 
issues were found.  Lemmenes was not able to test the west well as it needed adjusting.  
Dennis and Pete have since fixed this well.  Val will contact Lemmenes to test it. 
 *The results of the April Election were presented and oaths have been taken 
 *Annual meeting is April 20 at 7:00.  Food has been ordered from Smiling Moose and 
beverages have been purchased.  Thank you to Cleveland State Bank and Rural Mutual 
for providing the food and beverages. 
 *A resolution was signed to no longer publish election notices in the newpaper due to 
the cost and no papers are published in the Town of Meeme 
 Constable Report:  None 

Thank you to Bob: As this was Robert Christian’s last meeting as Supervisor, a 
plaque was presented to him for his past service. 

Schaeffer Lubricants:  A representative from Schaeffer Lubricants presented their 
products.  We are currently contracted with the local co-op, but may look into them at a 
later time. 
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Building Permits:  Henry reported he issued 5 building permits, including one for a 
new house 
  Plan Commission:  None 
       Roads & Equipment:  Schmidt is in the process of cleaning ditches on South 
Cleveland and Lange roads. 
  *The culvert on Point Creek Rd will need replacing.  A permit will need to be 
obtained from the DNR and we are proposing a 60’x5’ plastic culvert. 
  Buildings:    Todd Graf will install a larger drop box at the town shop that will go 
through the wall and have the receptacle on the inside. 
    Recycling & Transfer Station:  Jim reported there has been a lot of aluminum and 
iron dropped off recently.  He brought up the scheduling of the recycling center for the 
Saturday before July 4th and Christmas and New Year’s which both fall on Saturday.  The 
plan is to be open on July 3rd and we will go over our alternatives at a later date for 
Christmas and New Years. 
        Valders Ambulance Service  The cost increase will be reported at the Annual 
Meeting 
  Smiling Moose:  A motion was made by Robert Christian and seconded by Henry 
Langenhahn to approve the request from Smiling Moose to have outdoor bands in their 
fenced-off back area from June 1 to October 30.  It was noted to limit the time limit to be 
10:00 pm.  Motion carried. 
  Fire Departments:  Dennis has received complaints from residents and local fire 
departments of the handling of the recent fire on South Cleveland Road.  Fire 
departments from south of Sheboygan were called to assist before departments that 
already service Town of Meeme such as Cleveland and St Nazianz.   
  County Board Member Report:  None 
  Correspondences:   *A Price list from Badgerland Aggregates LLC was received and 
reviewed. 
  *A thank you card was received from the Marcoes 
  *We received a request from the Roman Nowaratsky family to place a memorial 
bench in front of the Town Hall.  Mr Nowaratsky was Town Treasurerer for many years.  
Dennis will get more info about the bench and a decision will be made next month. 
  Accounts Payable:   A motion was made by Robert Christian and seconded by 
Henry Langenhahn to approve April 2021 Accounts Payable.  Motion carried.      
        Next meeting date:  Monday, May 10, 2021 
    Motion to adjourn was made by Robert Christian and seconded by Henry 
Langenhahn.  Motion carried.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:47 p.m. 
  
 
 Respectfully submitted,                                                                         
     
  Valerie E Spindler, Clerk                                       
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Posting Locations: 1)  Meeme Town Hall, 15318 CTH X, Kiel WI 53042  2) Holy Trinity Parish – School Hill 
11928 Marken Rd, Kiel WI 53042  3) St. James United Church of Christ 13321 Pioneer Rd., Newton WI 53063                  
4) Osman Post Site 10701 Hwy 42, Newton, WI 53063. 


